
Park Board Meeting Minutes 
March 2, 2020 

 
The March 2, 2020 Cascade Park Board meeting was called to order by Chairman Curry at 5:00 p.m.  Board 
members Rausch and Manternach were present. Board members Boffeli and Sconsa were absent.  
 
Motion by Manternach, second by Rausch to approve the agenda – all ayes. 
 
Motion by Rausch, second by Manternach to approve the meeting minutes from February 3, 2020, – all ayes. 
 
The City Administrator reviewed the status of the Heart & Soul initiative that has been happening over the 
past 18 months. Themes and value statements have been developed from the surveys, data collection and 
interviews. The process is now moving into identifying the action items and prioritizing them. Then the groups 
who will be responsible for the action items will be working on them and developing the steps to meet the 
goals. The process is to be complete by May 2020. The Hometown Pride group will then take over to see the 
action items to reality. The Park Board will have some items to consider when developing the budget for next 
year and a 5 – 10-year plan. 
 
The Board reviewed the January month end financials for the park and pool. Motion by Rausch, second by 
Manternach to accept and file financials – all ayes. 
 
The City Administrator provided an update on the ball diamond lights at the new City Park. The transformer 
was not large enough for the lights so a new contactor will be installed. 
 
Updating the sign at the New City Park was discussed. A design for a new one was to be ready but isn’t quite 
yet. This will be discussed at the next meeting. 
 
With nothing further, motion by Manternach, second by Rausch to adjourn the meeting at 5:17p.m. – all ayes. 
 
 
Deanna McCusker, City Administrator  


